
Sports Premium– Update 2018 

How this funding has made an impact? 

Since the start of the funding in September 2013, we have been lucky to be able to spend the money 

received on a number of activities to help improve the provision of PE across the Primary phase. 

Specialist PE teaching 

We have continued to use specialist coaches to provide high quality PE teaching at the infant school. 

Working alongside these coaches continues to consolidate staff knowledge and confidence in the delivery of 

PE. 

-quotes from staff 

“Brynn (our resident coach) help and tips have enriched the teaching of PE, especially in contact sports and 

gymnastics.”- Mrs Dyson KS1 teacher 

“Whenever I speak to children about PE they are always so enthusiastic to tell me about their learning!” 

Mrs Berry - Teacher and PE Coordinator. 

“Spending time teaching alongside the coaches has helped me to clearly see the progression of skills 

children need to be able to play a specific game.” – Miss Mackay KS1 teacher 

 “Physical Education at NLC incorporates a wide and varied curriculum focusing on children’s physical 

literacy/development and mental wellbeing” – Brynn  (Project Sports coach)  

-quotes from pupils 

“I love playing dodgeball!” Madison Yr 2 pupil 

“Everyone likes PE because we get to run and play games, and it is good exercise.” – Cherish Yr 2 pupil 

“I have learnt to put more power into the ball when I am throwing it in Dodgeball so it goes further.” 

Leighton Yr 2 

Since the beginning of the funding in 2013 staff have been actively involved in 6 training sessions 

which has increased their subject knowledge in the following areas and they have continued to work 

alongside our superb sports coaches: 

gymnastics 

athletics 

dance 

netball 

tag rugby 

 

Clubs 

47% of KS1 children attended an afterschool club in the academic year 2017-2018 

49% of the pupil premium children attended clubs. 



100% of Gifted and talented children attended a club.  

Competitions 

We run several competitions during the year within school, including our school games day. We want to use 

the funding to develop fun competitions with nearby schools and we are working with our resident coaching 

company Project Sport to introduce a series of interschool competitions throughout the new academic year.  

 

Parent’s questionnaire results 2018: 

98% of KS1 and KS2 parents felt that their children enjoyed PE and 100% said that they had seen 

their skills increase. 

100% of KS1 parents said that they were satisfied with the range of sports clubs provided. 

Pupil questionnaire results: 

95% of children said they enjoyed PE and 97% said their lessons were interesting. 100% thought that 

their skills were getting better. 98% thought that PE teaches you how to work as part of a team and is 

an important part of a healthy lifestyle. 

Funding has also given us the opportunity to spend time and resources on linking our PE to other 

curriculum areas.   

For example we now use ICT in the form of i-pads to evaluate and record our work. We have also worked 

with our specialist dance coach to develop dance planning that is linked to the children’s afternoon topic 

work.   
 

 

 

 

 

 


